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Purpose 
 

     The purpose for creating an 
electronic newsletter was to develop a 
mechanism for the timely and accurate 

dissemination of information to all 
nurses about changes or updates in 

nursing practice. 
 

Background 
 

• Prior to December 2012, monthly 
updates from the Nursing Practice 
Committee were communicated to 
staff nurses by individual 
committee members. 

 

• Individual interpretation often led to 
inaccurate dissemination of 
important information.   

 

• The development of an electronic 
newsletter was identified as an 
important strategy to meet three 
key goals:   

 

 Communicate, Educate  
and Celebrate 

 

• The newsletter empowers nurses 
to own their nursing practice and 
connects their work to the strategic 
goals and success of the 
organization. 

 

• The newsletter also addresses 
national patient safety goals for 
improving hand-off communication. 

 
• Development of the newsletter by 

staff nurses supports principles of 
shared governance and  
recognizes the value and 
importance of bedside leaders. 
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Definitions 

December 2012:  
 

• The first newsletter was developed 
using a Word document 

 

• The newsletter was emailed to the RN 
distribution list without the ability to 
track readership statistics 

 

• Development of the newsletter was a 
time consuming process - average time 
to develop and publish the newsletter 
was 2 weeks 

 

May 2013 – July 2013 
 

• Trial period using a commercially 
available email marketing software  tool  

 

August 2013 – Present 
 

• Affordable, multi-year contract with 
commercial vendor 

 

• Easy to use software is a time saver 
and produces a professional 
publication 

 

• Average time to develop and publish 
newsletter is 3-5 days after meeting 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter provides: 
 

• consistent communication across 

the nursing department relating 

changes in nursing practice. 
 

• active links to updated policies, 

guidelines, and relevant nursing 

articles – a time saver for busy 

staff nurses. 
 

• recognition of professional 

accomplishments of nursing 

colleagues. 
 

• a strategy to share innovative, 

evidence - based practices 

across the entire nursing 

department. 
 

 

Interdisciplinary Collaboration 
 

• An unexpected and positive 

outcome has been the request by 

interdisciplinary colleagues  to 

submit articles for publication on  

topics that are relevant to the 

delivery of patient and family 

centered care. 
 

 

Next Step 
 

• Develop a monthly feature titled 

“Committee Corner”  that will 

highlight the on-going work of 

nursing and interdisciplinary 

committees. 

  

 
 

 

Open Rate:   
• Percentage of nurses who opened 

the newsletter compared to the 
number of newsletters emailed 

 
Unique Clicks 
• Percentage of nurses who opened 

the email and then opened 
individual links in the newsletter 
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     In This Issue 

 Turning Point 

 Sigma Pumps update 

on Baxter tubing 

 Pain Reassessment 

 7 south update 

 Removal of PICC line 

new policy 

 KCI wound vac 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Educational 
Programs 

NTI 2013  

Trauma Informed Care 

May Case Review- Taking 

the Confusion out of 

Transfusion May 2, 2013 

4:30-5:30 Atrium 

Conference Room 

Sharing Nursing Knowledge 
and Best Practices 

Nurses: If Florence Could 

See Us Now 

 

Position Statements : 

Association of periOperative 

Registered Nurses 

Phyllis 

Extravasation 

 
Extravasation is the inadvertent administration of a vesicant or medication into the 

surrounding tissue. Amiodarone, Nafcillin, and Vancomycin are examples of 

medications that can cause extravasation. Extravasation injuries are medical 

emergencies that have the potential to cause serious disability and diminish a 

patient's quality of life. 

There is a new guideline regarding extravasation in the DAG library. Please review! 
Extravasation Management Guideline 

                  Sigma Pumps 
Nurse’s Week 

is coming! Please 

submit your 

nominations for 

the nursing 

awards to Carmen 

Pena by April 17th. 

The annual 

Department of 

Nursing Awards 

Ceremony will be 

held on Thursday, 

May 9th at 4:00 

PM. There are 

many deserving 

candidates here at 

BWFH, let’s 

recognize them 

for their efforts! 

Please find the 

nomination form 

attached below! 

Nursing Awards 

Nomination 

Forms2013 

               

    

 

 

Sigma Pumps will go live April 2nd! The master 

drug library will be updated. Controlled 

substance, IVIG, albumin, TPN and chemo 

tubing will be available through the pharmacy. 

The pumps will now be wireless allowing the 

pharmacy to make changes easier. This will 

decrease the battery life to 4hours from 8 

hours but you will be alerted in time to plug 

the pump in. Educational sessions will take 

place in Atrium 1 March 27, 28, 29 and 

April 1st. Please plan on attending a session. 

 

 

 
 

Process 

January 2015  

# Opened # Unique Clicks 

Last 3 Months                      (Nov 2014-Jan 2015) 71% 13% 

Total newsletters sent        (Dec 2013-Jan 2015) 72% 13% 

Benchmark for Non-Profit Health and Human 
Service Organizations 

23% 7% 
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